
NXT  Takeover:  Brooklyn
Preview
It’s  only a few hours away but there’s always time for a preview. This
is going to be the biggest show in NXT history (so far) as they’re in the
same arena as Summerslam with 13,000 people. Tonight is a double main
event of Bayley challenging Sasha Banks for the Women’s Title and Finn
Balor defending the NXT Title against Kevin Owens in a ladder match. I’m
way more excited for this show than Summerslam (which also looks like a
good show) so let’s get to it.

First up we have the debut of Apollo Crews against Tye Dillinger (the
Perfect 10 guy). NXT really likes the idea of debuting their next big
thing on these shows and this is the latest example. Crews looks awesome
in training and has spent years showing off in the indies, so this should
be fun. The ending is obvious of course, but this would be a good choice
for an opener to get the crowd going.

Baron Corbin vs. Samoa Joe has the potential to be a great power brawl,
which can often steal a big piece of the show. The thing is though, I’m
not sure who goes over here. They seem to be worried about pushing Joe
huge  due  to  his  unique  contract  situation  (a  totally  reasonable
perspective) and I could see Corbin being the low level challenger to
Balor after Takeover before they start building up to the next major
challenger. I’ll take Joe winning here, but I could see Corbin getting
the big upset here.

I’ll go with the Vaudevillains taking the Tag Team Titles. I actually had
a line about the champions retaining and it felt so totally wrong that I
had to erase it. Blake/Murphy are a great way to make Alexa look good
(you know, because she has such an issue doing it on her own) and even
though they feel like transitional champions, they’ve held those things
since January. I’d love to see more of Bliss, but I could easily see her
getting a new act and be like the old Sunny, jumping from team to team
whenever the old team is done. But yeah, should be new champions here.
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Breeze over Liger. As amazing as it is to see Liger in the WWE, Breeze is
looking like a star at this point and has gone so far past where his
character should have come to a screeching halt (in a good way) and a win
over a legitimate legend could make him look even bigger. Remember where
I said Corbin could be the mini-bad to get Balor on to his next major
opponent? That next major opponent should be Breeze, and I wouldn’t have
an issue with Breeze taking the title. He’s more than earned it and he
isn’t going to be called up anytime soon. On top of that the fans are
accepting him due to the hard work and great matches he’s put on, so why
not take a shot on him when Balor goes up north?

I would say Balor retaining the title is the most obvious ending in the
world, but then I read something that got me thinking. Obviously one of
the big stories lately has been HHH vs. Kevin Dunn over the NXT guys.
Would it really shock you to see HHH send Owens back down to NXT so Dunn
can’t ruin him on the main roster? It would be a much better way for
Owens to stay over than by being a midcarder who is on the bad end of fat
jokes because WWE thinks like a nine year old at times, so why not do it
for a bit to restore his image? I think Balor wins, but it’s not as sure
as I thought it was.

Finally, we have the match that I’m looking forward to more than anything
on Summerslam, this year’s Wrestlemania, the Royal Rumble, and probably
all  the  way  back  to  Sami  Zayn  vs.  Adrian  Neville  II.  Bayley  is
challenging Sasha Banks for the Women’s Title and there is no reason to
believe we’re not getting a title change here. Bayley has been chasing
the title for over a year now and this feels like the night.

The key thing here though is why this feels so important. While I’m
expecting the match to be good, I’m not expecting it to be as good as
some of the other NXT women have done. However, what I’m expecting is one
of the most emotional moments in recent years, and that’s WAY more
important than the wrestling. The fans want to see Bayley win the title
and that’s where the money is.

It’s such a well done story of one of the last few innocent people in
wrestling fighting the good fight against someone who, while not full on
evil when you think about it, isn’t the nicest person in the world. I’ve



gotten so into this story and I want to hear that place erupt when she
wins the title, which I’m almost fully certain she will.

Overall….my goodness that’s a heck of a card. The worst match is probably
the Tag Team Titles, which should be a fun match depending on who the
Vaudevillains have to counter Alexa (if it’s Blue Pants, the reaction
will not be of this world). Couple that with a Brooklyn crowd and 13,000
people and this has the potential to be something better than good; it
has the potential to be special.

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of NXT Reviews: The Full Sail Years Volume I at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B011T13PV4

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Finally, make sure to check out the Wrestling Bundle, which
wraps up Sunday August 23 at midnight EST. Here are the
details:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2015/08/16/the-wrestling-bundle/

NXT – August 12, 2015: I Want
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A Hug
NXT
Date:  August 12, 2015
Location: Full Sail University, Winter Park, Florida
Commentators: Byron Saxton, Corey Graves, Rich Brennan

It’s time for another show built around a #1 contenders match as Bayley
is facing Becky Lynch for the right to go to Brooklyn and challenge Sasha
Banks for the Women’s Title. The Takeover card is mostly set and it’s
time to firm things up, which can often lead to the best shows in a
cycle. Let’s get to it.

After last week’s show, Regal confirmed that Owens vs. Balor will indeed
be a ladder match. This was a long speech from Regal, clocking in at
about 90 seconds.

Opening sequence.

Solomon Crowe vs. Tye Dillinger

It’s the debut of Dillinger’s Perfect 10 gimmick, which has been tearing
up the NXT house shows lately. This is a simple one: Dillinger does moves
and then holds up cards with scores on them. They fight over wrist and
arm control to start before some nice standing switches set up a snapmare
from Ty. Dillinger: “10!” A cartwheel gets the same score and there are
10 signs in the crowd. Oh yeah the gimmick is over.

Solomon trips Tye down and backflips into a headscissors, only to kick
Dillinger in the head. Crowe charges into a boot in the corner though,
setting up a stomp on the ear for 10. We hit a chinlock on Solomon before
a single right hand puts him down. That’s fine with Solomon who starts
slugging away and hits a Twist of Fate for no cover. Crowe gets kicked to
the floor but pops back in, only to walk into a one knee Codebreaker for
the pin at 4:36.

Rating: C. This was all about getting the gimmick over and that certainly
was a success. Dillinger plays the new character to perfection and
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there’s a solid midcard future for him. Crowe on the other hand……yeah
this isn’t working. I’d love to see the hacker gimmick come back as it
has potential, but this little monster thing is going nowhere.

Mojo Rawley has been calling Zack Ryder since 3am and is already in his
gear even though they’re not having a match tonight. He has to be ready
you see. Mojo claims that he met ten chicks at the club last night but
Ryder says no way. After some counting, Rawley says it was twelve. These
two work well together.

Axel Tischer vs. Baron Corbin

The fans boo Baron out of the building, referring to him as boring. Baron
slowly stomps away to play up the idea before End of Days takes care of
Axel in 34 seconds. I love that Baron is one of the only things out there
every week. It’s a nice way to build him up as a monster.

Post match Baron says he needs better competition because no one gets up
from End of Days. Cue Steve Cutler, who gets laid out as well. This
brings out Samoa Joe, who offers to exchange fisticuffs with Corbin at
the present moment. Baron declines, but agrees to a confrontation at a
time to be determined. This is a mere ruse of course, as Corbin uses his
pugilistic skills but End of Days is countered into the Koquina Clutch to
put Corbin out. The fans are very pleased with Joe.

Bull Dempsey is still training and continues to look like Bray Wyatt’s
fat brother.

Tyler Breeze thinks his match with Liger is the perfect fit. Regal has
brought in “Yushin” Thunder Liger. That’s what Regal did with Hideo Itami
and that went well for Tyler, so domo arigato Mr. Liger, and thank you
for making Breeze the new face of Japan.

Marcus Louis vs. Finn Balor

Non-title and non-demon here. I believe this is Balor’s first match on TV
since winning the title. Balor cranks on a headlock to start and easily
takes Marcus down to the mat. Marcus yells in his face a lot and gets two
off a Rock Bottom before ripping at the champ’s face. That earns Marcus a



chop in the corner, followed by the Sling Blade. A running corner
dropkick sets up the Coup de Grace to give Finn the three count at 2:44.

Owens runs out and decks Balor from behind as Finn poses on the stage.
The champ escapes a powerbomb to the apron though and dropkicks Owens
through the barricade. They head inside and Kevin scores with the Pop Up
Powerbomb before posing with the title.

The Vaudevillains have a plan to deal with Alexa Bliss in Brooklyn. Bliss
comes in and mocks them for needing a way around her. Both guys get
slapped, but Bliss is nice enough to wish them good luck. Well that’s
nice of her.

Apollo Crews is coming at Takeover. His training video shows off some
very impressive athleticism.

We run down the Takeover card, including Joe vs. Corbin. This looks
awesome actually and is one of the better shows they’ve had in a long
time. Of note: the Women’s Title match is listed after Owens vs. Balor.

Bayley vs. Becky Lynch

The winner gets Sasha Banks, out for commentary here, for the title at
Takeover. Bayley even does a little dance and motions having the title
around her waist. Could she get any more adorable? Feeling out process to
start as the fans are way behind Bayley, which says a lot as Becky is
very popular around here. Becky rolls over Bayley and hits a pair of very
nice armdrags into an armbar.

The fans are split now as Becky takes her into the corner for a knee to
the ribs. A bulldog gets two for Bayley but Becky comes back with a
freaky hammerlock northern lights suplex for two of her own. I love the
psychology behind that as Lynch focuses almost exclusively on the arm to
set up the Disarm-Her. Byron and Sasha talk about the victory party after
Takeover as Becky puts one foot on Bayley’s forearm and the other foot
behind her triceps to push and pull at the same time. Well that’s
different.

Sasha thinks Becky should be going after Bayley’s bad hand but Becky just



isn’t smart enough for that. Sasha talks about Jay-Z showing up in
Brooklyn. Saxton: “Is Darius Rucker (a country singer) going to be
there?” Becky cranks on a chinlock while trapping the arm at the same
time as we take a break. Back with Bayley escaping a pumphandle slam and
rolling Becky up for some near falls. The arm starts giving out on her
though and a pumphandle suplex gives Becky two more.

The running legdrop misses though and Bayley starts busting out her
variety of back elbows. Bayley comes up favoring her hand but is still
able to catch Lynch on top, pulling her down with a nice powerslam. The
Disarm-Her goes on out of nowhere but Bayley is right next to the ropes.
Another pumphandle is countered into a snap suplex but Becky grabs an
armbar to break up the Bayley to Belly, only to have Bayley slip around
into a rollup for the pin and the title shot at 16:15.

Rating: A-. I don’t know if it’s me being a Bayley fan or what but I
haven’t been as excited to see a match as I am to see this title match
than I’ve been in a very long time. It’s been such a well built story and
the reaction if (more likely when) Bayley wins the title is going to be
insane. This is another good example of women being able to tear the
house down better than the men can as they built up the arm work
throughout the match and then played it into the ending. You can’t beat
that.

Banks stands on the table and stares Bayley down to wrap this up.

Overall Rating: A. Just when NXT seems to be slowing down, they throw out
something like this. They’ve taken a character as silly and innocent as
Bayley and turned her into one of the most over acts in all of NXT, to
the point where I want to see her win the Women’s Title more than I
wanted to see Sami Zayn win the NXT Title. The rest of the show was
awesome too, as we saw a new gimmick, made a match for Takeover, and
built up almost everything else on the card. This was a great wrestling
hour and that’s where NXT excels.

Results

Tye Dillinger b. Solomon Crowe – Codebreaker



Baron Corbin b. Axel Tischer – End of Days

Finn Balor b. Marcus Louis – Coup de Grace

Bayley b. Becky Lynch – Rollup

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of NXT Reviews: The Full Sail Years Volume I at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B011T13PV4

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

NXT – April 1, 2015: April
Fools Ole
NXT
Date:  April 1, 2015
Location: Full Sail University, Winter Park, Florida
Commentators: Corey Graves, Rich Brennan

Wrestlemania has come and gone, but that really doesn’t mean much in NXT.
Last week we saw Finn Balor come up just short in his match against Kevin
Owens for the NXT Title. That means we’re in need of a new #1 contender
as we wait on Sami Zayn to make his return to continue the war with
Owens. Let’s get to it.

Opening sequence.
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Here’s the returning Sami Zayn to open the show. He’s been overseas in
Abu Dhabi for a great tour but the timing was interesting as he’s had a
lot of things to think about. It should have been the time of his life
but all he can think of is Kevin Owens. The Kevin Owens that he was in
the ring with isn’t the same one he’s known for twelve years.

He’s changed as a human being and Sami could see it when he looked into
Kevin’s eyes. Sami has had time to think and formulate a plan, and here
it is: use his rematch to get HIS NXT Title back, but the number one
thing on his list is to give Owens the beating he deserves. Once those
two are in the ring together again, it’s going to be gold.

Rhyno vs. ???

Rhyno throws him across the ring with a belly to belly and the Gore is
good for the pin at 25 seconds.

Post match Rhyno says he’s here to make a statement by winning the NXT
Title. It doesn’t matter if it’s Sami Zayn, Finn Balor or Kevin Owens,
because it all ends with a Gore. This is the perfect way to use someone
like Rhyno and the fans are still into him, so what’s bad in this
scenario?

Former bodybuilder Dana Brooke is here in two weeks.

Last week after the match, Kevin Owens says it only matters that he won
because no one is taking his title away.

Bayley vs. Emma

This is called a Divas match. I really hope that’s a one time line and
not a trend. Last week Emma slapped Bayley for not turning her back on
the fans. In other words, set it up one week and pay it off in the
future. Emma still does all of her old shenanigans but pulls herself into
the ring under the bottom instead of flipping in. She tries to clown
around with Bayley before the match gets going and the first minute only
sees them trade lockups.

Bayley gets annoyed with the slow pace and nails her with a running
shoulder for two before walking into a clothesline. Emma still doesn’t



seem to want to fight that hard so Bayley sends her into the buckle a few
times but gets caught in the Emma Lock. The Emma Sandwich (Graves: “The
what?”) gets two but Emma spends too much time posing and gets caught in
a sunset flip for the pin at 4:12.

Rating: D+. The wrestling was nothing special here but it felt much more
like a story being told than anything else. Emma as the jaded wrestler
who has been burned by the main roster and not wanting Bayley to make the
same mistakes is an interesting story but the matches need to be a bit
better than this.

Emma smiles as Bayley leaves.

Becky Lynch wants to know when she gets her title shot. Could it be after
you finally win a few matches? Sasha might not be bad, but she’s
certainly not this good. “Welcome everyone to N Becks T.” I apologize for
making you read a line that horrible.

Blake and Murphy vs. Lucha Dragons

Non-title. You get a rare time slip from NXT as they talk about the
Dragons being on Superstars and Main Event but obviously they can’t know
about the Raw appearance yet. Murphy and Kalisto get things going. Well
at least I think it’s Murphy as his tights say Murphy but the commentary
says he’s Blake. Either way both champions are sent to the floor for a
big dive from Cara. Kalisto adds a huge moonsault and everyone is down
for a few seconds.

Back in and Blake gets some help from his partner for two on Kalisto
before we hit the chinlock. Kalisto fights up for a rollup for two but
it’s quickly back to Murphy (the commentary matches the tights) for
another chinlock. That doesn’t last long though and Kalisto finally rolls
over for a tag to Cara. Everything breaks down and Cara kicks Buddy in
the face, only to miss the Swanton. The referee gets distracted and
Murphy gets in a cheap shot, setting up the suplex into a frog splash for
the pin on Cara at 6:12.

Rating: C+. Nice basic tag match here with both teams looking fine.
There’s nothing left in NXT for the Dragons though and I have no issue



with them going down in one of their last matches in NXT. Murphy and
Blake aren’t ready for the main roster yet but they’re fine for around
here. Nice little match.

Sami Zayn is in the back but Rhyno cuts him off. He doesn’t care about
Zayn’s vendettas because the line for the NXT Title starts behind Rhyno.

Solomon Crowe video.

Tye Dillinger vs. Jason Jordan

Dillinger swings away to start but gets sent hard into the corner for a
spear, followed by some elbows for two. We hit the chinlock early on as
Jason has already taken the straps down on his singlet. Back up and Tye
makes a comeback with some very basic offense but Jordan muscles him into
the corner and finishes with something like a t-bone suplex at 2:58.
Jordan looked better but that’s not saying much.

We recap Tyler Breeze vs. Hideo Itami. They’ve split matches so far and
tonight Hideo has been granted a 2/3 falls match. It’s a cool video but
Brennan calling this historic is a pretty big stretch.

Hideo Itami vs. Tyler Breeze

2/3 falls. The selfie stick gets a chant before the bell rings. The
chants change to a debate over whether Breeze is gorgeous or ratchet.
Breeze drives him into the corner to start for some shoulders to the ribs
but Hideo comes back with a running clothesline and a kick to the chest.
A running dropkick and a running boot to the face give Itami the first
fall at 2:21. Well that was fast.

The second fall starts after a brief break but no commercial. Breeze sits
in the corner to get a breather but it’s just a ruse so the Beauty Shot
can connect for the pin at 3:42 total to tie things up. We take a break
(with an ad for NXT at Wrestlemania Axxess next week) and come back with
the third fall in progress with Breeze stomping away in the corner. Some
forearms to the head get two for Tyler and we hit the chinlock. The hold
stays on for a good while until Hideo fights up and avoids a dropkick.

The top rope misses but another kick to the face gets two for Hideo. They



botch a fisherman’s suplex into a small package before going into a
pinfall reversal sequence. After the near falls they trade kicks to the
face to start and get two each with Breeze getting control. He fires off
some more kicks but Hideo screams at him. A running corner dropkick
misses Breeze but he can’t hit the Beauty Shot. Now the running dropkick
connects but Hideo tries the same running boot to the face that won him
the first fall, allowing Breeze to hit another Beauty Shot for the pin at
13:24.

Rating: C. This got better near the end but it was pretty dull stuff
getting to that point. I really liked the ending with a callback to the
first fall, but I really didn’t need to see this as a 2/3 falls match
instead of just having a long regular match. It’s also interesting to see
Breeze get the pin here as Itami got the tournament win on the big stage.
Not bad but nothing special.

Overall Rating: C. After last week’s double title match show, this was
pretty much a filler episode instead of anything really that important.
Sami coming back is a big deal though and getting a feud with Rhyno is
fine enough for a filler while Owens is recovering from knee surgery. Not
much to this show but it was hardly a disaster.

Results

Rhyno b. ??? – Gore

Bayley b. Emma – Sunset flip

Blake and Murphy b. Lucha Dragons – Frog splash to Cara

Jason Jordan b. Tye Dillinger – T-bone suplex

Tyler Breeze b. Hideo Itami – Beauty Shot

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new book of
1998 Pay Per View reviews at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00UYAMB8U

And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling books for under $4 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00UYAMB8U


http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

NXT – February 25, 2015: It
Had To Happen Eventually
NXT
Date:  February 25, 2015
Location: Full Sail University, Winter Park, Florida
Commentators: Corey Graves, Alex Riley, Tom Phillips

We’re still living in Kevin Owens’ NXT as he shows no sign of letting up
soon. Last week he ran through former NXT Champion Adrian Neville,
clearing more of the path to get to his showdown with Finn Balor. Other
than that, we have the potential split of Carmella from Enzo Amore and
Colin Cassady, which might be well received by the NXT fans. Let’s get to
it.

Opening sequence.

Hideo Itami vs. Bull Dempsey

Dempsey elbows him in the face to start and drives another into Hideo’s
chest. A chinlock doesn’t last long as Itami fires off elbows of his own,
followed by kicks to the leg. That’s fine with Dempsey who hits a running
Vader style splash for two to regain control. When all else fails, just
have the big guy run someone over. Itami comes back with a quick series
of strike and a running basement dropkick in the corner. A running kick
to the face is enough to pin Dempsey at 2:50.

Tyler Breeze superkicks Itami as he leaves. He stops to take a picture
though and Itami gets up to chase him away.

Video on The Brian Kendrick, who is making a return tonight like Rhyno
did last week.
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Lucha Dragons vs. Tye Dillinger/Jason Jordan

During Dillinger/Jordan’s entrances, Solomon Crowe hacks the feed and
says he’ll be NXT Champion. Jordan drags Sin Cara into the corner but
Kalisto is pulled in, only to get face planted for his efforts. Off to
Dillinger for a mocking bow to Cara as the fans chant NO ME GUSTA (“I
don’t like it!”) and a slam to Kalisto.

It’s quickly back to Cara who quickly takes Dillinger into the Dragons’
corner for a tag back to Kalisto. That’s quite the fast exchange.
Dillinger and Jordan (thank goodness for those letters on the trunks. To
be fair I couldn’t tell the Hardy Boys apart for years either) don’t seem
to agree on a tag so Tye tells him to relax. Cara slips over for a tag to
Kalisto as things speed way up. Jordan drops to the floor and walks out
on the match, allowing the Salida Del Sol and Swanton Bomb to pin
Dillinger at 3:31.

Rating: D+. This was angle advancement but I’m getting a little bored
with the Dragons. We saw them win and lose the titles and they’re still
basically the same team. Those belts have always been defined by heel
teams so the Dragons never did much for me with the titles. Nothing much
to see here, especially considering Jordan and Dillinger haven’t meant
anything in months.

Finn Balor is ready for Kendrick tonight and isn’t looking ahead to
Owens.

After a break, Dillinger demands Jordan come out here. He doesn’t care
whose match is next because he can whip that man too.

Baron Corbin vs. Tye Dillinger

End of Days, 17 seconds. Corbin needs to move up the ladder a bit now.
Give him a feud against someone not named Dempsey.

Charlotte says the title is coming back where it belongs next week.

Breeze says Itami will soon be squashed in his trap.

Quick video on Sami Zayn in Abu Dhabi.



Bayley vs. Becky Lynch

The fans are split on who to cheer for but the Bayley fans boo at the
Becky fans. Becky charges into an elbow in the corner but avoids a
splash, setting up a pumphandle suplex for two on Bayley. A hair whip
legdrop gets the same and we hit the chinlock. Bayley fights up and takes
Becky outside for a baseball slide through the corner ala Sami’s running
DDT.

Back in and the aggression comes out of Bayley with some running corner
elbows, complete with the tightening of the hair band (as usual, far more
adorable than it should be). Bayley tweaks her arm but shoves Becky away
and keeps going. A middle rope back elbow to the jaw gets two on Lynch.
The Belly to Bayley is countered into a seated armbar out of nowhere and
Bayley taps at 4:30.

Rating: C. As usual, this is miles ahead of the messes that the Divas
usually put on. The Divas seem impressed when they manage a suplex. This
was a four and a half minute match with different stages and even some
psychology with the arm. It’s so much better than listening to BRIE MODE
or someone putting on lip gloss. You can still be a heel without makeup
if that’s believable.

Rhyno is back because he loves the intensity he sees here in NXT. It
reminds him of the energy he has when he Gores people in half.

Jason Jordan did what he did and will give an explanation when he wants
to.

Finn Balor vs. The Brian Kendrick

Owens is on commentary and says he’d love to face Balor anytime he’d
like. Kendrick grabs a headlock to start but gets thrown off and
dropkicked down. Brian claims an ankle injury but goldbricks to grab a
small package for two. Back to the headlock on the mat but Balor kicks
him off, sending Kendrick crawling away. It’s even more goldbricking
though as he grabs a hammerlock. Owens doesn’t like something Riley says
and leaves as Kendrick grabs another headlock.



Back from a break with Balor hitting a running forearm to the jaw to put
Kendrick down. Finn charges into a boot to the jaw though and eats a
tornado DDT for two. A kick to the chest drops Kendrick again though and
the Sling Blade does the same. The top rope double stomp is good for the
pin on Kendrick at 11:32.

Rating: C-. I like seeing Balor having a bit simpler match for a change
but I’ve never been a fan of Kendrick. He’s much more interesting on the
mic than in the ring but it’s continuing a cool idea of having people
return to the show like this. Owens vs. Balor has real potential to tear
the house down though and this was more build to that.

Post match Owens comes out and stares at Balor before throwing Riley over
the announcers’ desk. Balor stares him down from the ring and invites
Owens to come fight him. The champ walks away to end the show.

Overall Rating: D+. This really didn’t do it for me and was one of the
weaker shows they’ve had in a long time. They’re in a holding pattern
until we get to Balor vs. Owens and then the big rematch with Owens vs.
Zayn. Tonight’s show felt like a filler episode but next week there’s
going to be a title match which NXT almost always does well. Not a bad
show this week, but not one of their better episodes.

Results

Hideo Itami b. Bull Dempsey – Running boot to the face

Lucha Dragons b. Jason Jordan/Tye Dillinger – Swanton Bomb to Dillinger

Baron Corbin b. Tye Dillinger – End of Days

Becky Lynch b. Bayley – Seated armbar

Finn Balor b. The Brian Kendrick – Top rope double stomp

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new book on
the History of Saturday Night’s Main Event at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00SATPVKW

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00SATPVKW


And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling books for under $4 at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

NXT – April 17, 2014: Power
vs. Speed
NXT
Date:  April 17, 2014
Location: Full Sail University, Winter Park, Florida
Commentators: Renee Young, William Regal, Byron Saxton, Tom
Phillips

The main story at the moment is Brodus Clay wanting a piece of
the NXT Title and going after Adrian Neville to get there.
Other than that we’re looking forward to seeing Sami Zayn get
his hands on Corey Graves after Graves injured him a few weeks
back. The Divas division is also getting more and more awesome
so let’s get to it.

Colin Cassady vs. Aiden English

English kicks him in the ribs to start as Regal is already
sucking up to Aiden. Big Cass hammers away as we hear about
Aiden declaring himself an upper echelon talent in NXT. The
SAWFT Boot to the face gets two but Aiden just hammers him
down to take over again. A hard elbow to the head keeps Cass
in trouble as Regal talks about how to throw the hardest
punches. The Director’s Cut is countered but Cass’ spinning
Rock Bottom is countered into a rollup with a handful of
trunks for the pin at 4:10.

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2014/04/19/nxt-april-17-2014-power-vs-speed/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2014/04/19/nxt-april-17-2014-power-vs-speed/


Rating: D+. English winning is always a good thing as he’s
ready to move up the ladder in NXT. I’m not saying he’s ready
for the main roster but English would be a great opponent for
Neville once he’s done with Brodus. The singing gimmick is
just about perfect though and that’s the important part.

Tyler Breeze has Devin read his names off a phone. He has
nothing to say and just wanted her to read so he could make a
gorgeous cameo. Awesome indeed.

We look at Paige winning the Divas Title on Raw.

Paige,  holding  both  belts,  doesn’t  buy  the  other  Divas’
congratulations on Raw. She’s also ready for the BFFs here in
NXT. Paige has studied every Diva on both rosters and will
never get comfortable. This is the most she’s ever talked and
it wasn’t half bad.

Camacho vs. Oliver Grey

This is Grey’s return match after being gone forever with a
knee injury. The fans chant KING HAKU at Camacho (Haku’s son)
in a cool moment. A dropkick and wristlock give Oliver early
control but Camacho runs him over with a hard elbow. Some
forearms to the back set up a Samoan drop for the pin on Grey
at 2:00. This was just a squash, but to be fair did anyone
care that Grey was back anyway?

Bo Dallas says his fans are law abiding citizens so they
didn’t do anything illegal last week. However the Bo Dallas
Hotline is running wild so he knows the Bo Lievers will never
stop Bo Lieving in him to get the NXT Title back.

Ascension vs. Wesley Blake/Cal Bishop

Blake tries some shots to the ribs but Konnor just ENDS him
with a clothesline. A shoulder does the same and it’s off to
Viktor for some HARD chops on the floor. Back in and Konnor
stomps away in the corner before the Fall of Man ends Blake at



2:19.  Can  we  please  move  them  to  WWE,  because  they’re
basically  Paige  with  slightly  worse  legs.

Charlotte talks over Sasha in the back and takes over the
BFFs.

CJ Parker vs. Great Khali

Before the match, Parker says he can’t sleep at night because
he’s wondering what this planet would be like without the NXT
Universe. There would be no litter in his street or animals in
his zoos. Parker wants to know how people can boo a man that
wants to change the world for the better but Khali’s music
cuts him off. They trade chops to start and I believe you can
guess who wins.

We get the loud chops in the corner and a clothesline puts
Parker on the floor. Back in and Parker gets in a shot to the
knee to take over, drawing what might be the greatest chant in
history. Parker: “I JUST WANT TO CHANGE THE WORLD!” Fans:
“GLOBAL WARMING! GLOBAL WARMING!” Khali fights back and the
Plunge is good for the pin at 2:33. The fans’ hatred of Parker
is glorious.

Emma might have a partner to face the BFFs next week.

Sami Zayn insists that he’s fine and says he’ll be taking care
of Graves soon.

Jason Jordan/Tye Dillinger vs. Baron Corbin/Sawyer Fulton

Jordan and Dillinger get an entrance and have similar trunks.
I’ll take it over the random pairings we usually get around
here. The good guys use some decent double teaming on Corbin
for two before it’s Dillinger with some hard chops in the
corner. Corbin comes back with a hard clothesline of his own
before it’s off to Fulton for some elbow drops for two. A
suplex gets the same but Corbin goes to the middle rope, only
to save himself from diving into Tye’s boot. Baron misses an



elbow drop though and it’s hot tag to Jordan. House is cleaned
and the MNM Snapshot is good for the pin on Baron at 4:27.

Rating: C-. Standard speed vs. power formula match here so it
was  really  hard  to  screw  up.  Jordan  and  Dillinger  aren’t
anything  special  but  they’re  something  new  so  points  for
trying at least. The Snapshot is a good finisher to bring back
as well and makes for a good double team move. Nice little
match here to debut the team.

Adrian Neville vs. Brodus Clay

Non-title. Adrian goes right at him and fires off kicks to the
legs. Renee: “I’d run around him like Mario around Koopa!” A
sleeper  doesn’t  get  Neville  anywhere  and  he  dives  into  a
release fisherman’s suplex for two. Brodus goes old school
with a heart punch for two and we hit the nerve hold.

We also get the second and third versions of the hold before
Neville fights out of a powerbomb attempt. Some kicks to the
head have no effect on Brodus but an AJ Styles springboard
forearm put him down. Neville rolls through a 450 but Brodus
runs him over with a headbutt. They head outside where Clay
misses a splash off the steps, allowing Neville to get a quick
countout win at 6:23.

Rating: C-. Not much to see here but the ending leaves the
door open for future matches. However, I’m not sure why we
need a second match as the first one would have been a good
enough win for Neville. The match not being for the title fits
what Adrian said and we’ll likely get an attack from Clay to
set up a rematch.

Overall Rating: C+. This show was moving out there and it
worked far better than the previous few episodes. A few things
are set up for the next few weeks and we had some decent
matches to get there. I like the idea of fast matches instead
of long drawn out ones for a change as it’s a breath of fresh
air. Nice show this week and again I have hopes for NXT’s



future.

Results
Aiden English b. Colin Cassady – Rollup
Camacho b. Oliver Grey – Samoan drop
Ascension b. Wesley Blake/Cal Bishop – Fall of Man to Blake
Great Khali b. CJ Parker – Punjabi Plunge
Jason Jordan/Tye Dillinger b. Baron Corbin/Sawyer Fulton
Adrian Neville b. Brodus Clay via countout

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of on the History of Clash of the Champions at Amazon for
just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00J58H5CY  And  check  out  my  Amazon
author page with wrestling books for under $4 at:


